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For a limited time only it is my privilege as representative of the 
NBC Bird Board to tell you, the discriminating bird watcher, about an 
amazing once-in-a-year-time, back-to-school special offer. By acting 
NOW you can become a member of the Hampshire Bird Club for the 
unbelievably low price of $10.00, $17.00, $30.00, $50.00, or $100.00, 
depending on choice of membership category. But, DON'T DELAY! This 
offer will be valid only up to and including the firm deadline of 
October 1, 1996, after which the cost of membership will be $10.00, 
$17.00, $30.00, $50.00, or $100.00. Although the two appear to be 
identical, you measure your savings in terms of freedom from personal 
guilt, remorse, and self-reproach that comes with procrastination and 
indecision if you join by the deadline. You will also be spared the 
truly horrible dunning "reminder" letter I send to previous members who 
have not renewed. 

The Club is a good source of information for beginning bird watchers 
as well as for those who are avian-possessed. We welcome anyone 
interested in birding regardless of experience or level of expertise. 
Monthly mailings describe regular programs, field trips, news of 
happenings of interest to birders, and whatever else the imaginative 
Bird Board comes up with. As a member you earn the privilege of getting 
frostbite by participating in local Christmas Bird Counts (not 
mandatory); a place on the Rare Bird Alert telephone tree (if desired); 
and access to an ever expanding lending library. Through the VOICE (an 
up-to-date recorded telephone service) you will learn what birds are 
being seen, what trips are being planned and any other bird news fit to 
broadcast. All this, and as a new member, you receive the treasured and 
truly amazing MEMBERSHIP PACKET filled with membership-only kinds of 
information. (And you thought this was just another bird club.) 

As we go into our twelfth year as a Club, I have been looking over 
the programs and field trips that have been offered and am really amazed 
at how we have grown into the active and exciting Club we are today. 
Our speakers (many of our own people) have been some of the best 
academic and field ornithologists and nature photographers of our time 
We have been informed, challenged and entertained by them. Our first 
two programs this fall will feature Don Kroodsma in September and Pete 
Dunne in October -- not chopped liver, these two. Our field trip 



offerings have taken us to local spots for morning birding or further 
afield for all-day trips to Plum Island and the like. Among our longer 
trips we have spent weekends on Monhegan Island off the coast of Maine 
and at the Connecticut Lakes in New Hampshire. Full weeks were spent in 
Arizona and in Yellowstone. All these trips have been led by our own 
knowledgeable people. We have also gone outside our club and arranged 
with professional groups to take us to Trinidad and Tobago and to Costa 
Rica. 

One of the goals of the HBC is to keep cost of membership as 
reasonable as possible. As with any community organization there is a 
whole lot of volunteer time that goes into making things happen, but the 
Club still has two main expenses - the cost of bringing quality programs 
to the community and the cost of mailings to keep members informed. 
Both of these costs are on the rise. Our ONLY income is from membership 
dues. As expenses rise, our budget gets tighter and tighter. We do 
want to continue to bring you the quality of programs we are known for. 
So ---

Oh, oh! -- QUICK --- RUN --- it's the 

$$$$$$$$$$$$$ PITCH $$$$$$$$$$$$$$ 

Our membership year runs from September through August. We are not 
raising the price of membership. Simply stated, however, IF THERE IS 
ANY WAY THAT YOU COULD JOIN AT A SUPPORTING LEVEL (Birder, Big Birder or, 
Rare Birder) IT WOULD BE VERY MUCH APPRECIATED. 

That's it Wasn't that easy? Didn't hurt a bit, did, it? 

Enclosed with this letter are all the forms. They should be filled 
out and sent to Dianne Quilty, membership secretary, along with a check 
for the appropriate amount. 

Now to the business at hand --

MONTHLY MEETINGS 

Monthly meetings are held at the Hitchcock Center in Amherst on the 
second Monday of the month, September through June, at 7:30 pm. Because 
of holidays there are two exceptions -- October 21, not 14 and November 
18, not 11. People come early (and stay late) to socialize, immerse 
themselves in the "The Taste of HBC" (goodies provided by the Club and 
by members), and peruse the HBC Library. All programs are free and open 
to the public. I've been asked to remind you that if you need to park 
along the driveway do so on the north side only. Carpooling is a good 
idea when possible. 

To start the year right, HBC member Don Kroodsma will be behind the 
slide projector on Monday, September 9 to share with us his recent trip 
to the Falkland Islands. We are so fortunate to have Don living in our 
midst. His work with birdsong is internationally recognized, and you 
don't have to thumb through many birding magazines before finding an 
article he has written on the subject. He is an excellent teacher and I 



am sure that you will come away from the evening with knowledge and an 
appreciation of Don's work plus the satisfaction of having enjoyed 
yourself. Please note that we have not asked him back repeatedly (this 
will be his fifth visit) just because he pays his yearly dues. Be 
there! You won't regret it! 

Looking ahead, be sure to save October 21 for what we believe will be 
an exceptional evening. You may remember that last October we brought 
one of the "biggies" of the birding world, Jon Dunn, to speak to us on 
warblers. This fall we "done" it again (sorry about that) by arranging 
to bring Pete Dunne, a man who has been described as "America's 
Second-Best-Known Bird-watcher," to our area. Director of the Cape May 
Bird Observatory, author of Tales of a Low-Rent Birder, The Feather 
Quest, Hawks in Flight (with David Sibley and Clay Sutton) and others, 
Pete is a well-known and much-sought-after speaker. You might want to 
pick up one of his books (great reading for non-birders as well as 
birders -- especially the first two if the non-birder is really a non-
birder). This meeting is being co-sponsored with the Allen Bird Club. 
Because we expect this special speaker to draw a large audience, the 
meeting will be held at a larger facility. More details including 
directions to the facility will be given in the next Newsletter. 

FIELD TRIPS 

The HBC offers two different types of trips: regular and fee-based. 
Regular field trips will be to spots easily reached and explored in one 
day. No costs other than travel, meals and incidental fees are 
involved. Please call the trip leader to register so plans can be made 
for the size of the group and you can be notified if a change is 
necessary. We carpool whenever possible and share in driving expenses. 
Transportation costs are calculated on the basis of $.20 per mile per 
car plus tolls and parking fees. All persons in the car share costs 
equally. Fee-based trips are generally for a longer period, where 
costs are predetermined and participants pay in advance. 

Field Trip Chair Bob Bieda is always happy to hear your suggestions 
of places you would like the Club to visit, or to talk to you if you 
would be interested in being considered as a trip leader. Contact him 
at 21 Pomeroy Street, Easthampton, MA 01027; 413-527-2623. The complete 
fall and winter field trip schedule will be ready soon. Meanwhile here 
are several trips that may interest you: 

On Wednesday, September 11 Harvey Allen (253-7963) will lead a local 
three-hour trip in search of fall warblers. Call him for 
meeting place. 

On Saturday, September 14 Jim Marcum (549-1613) goes to Plum Island 
for shorebirds and warblers. 

Harvey Allen (253-7963) claims that Wednesday, September 18, will be 
"THE BEST DAY OF THE FALL TO WATCH HAWKS." He will meet people 
at the Summit House of Mt. Holyoke at 8:00 a.m. 



On Saturday, September 21, Bob Bieda (527-2623) will be helping us to 
sort out the fall warblers. Meet at the Northampton Bowling 
Alley at 7:00 a.m. for this three-hour search. 

Due to unforeseen scheduling problems, the October trip to Cape May 
has had to be cancelled. 

HITCHCOCK NEWS OF INTEREST TO BIRDERS 
September 

FALL BIRDING CLASS: Beginning on Wednesday, September 4 well-known 
local birder Jan Ortiz returns to the Hitchcock to teach her popular 
class during her favorite birding season. She notes that more birds can 
be seen in Massachusetts in September than during any other month in the 
year. Jan is a seasoned, dedicated birder with a special gift for 
communicating her love and knowledge of birds. Her first teaching 
objective is for you to enjoy the birds and enjoy learning about them. 
Her approach is comprehensive yet comfortable and will accommodate the 
beginning as well as more experienced birder. This sixteen-session 
class (eight Wednesday evening lectures starting September 4 followed by 
eight Saturday field trips starting September 7) will include all-day 
trips to Plum Island and to the North Shore and one half-day trip to 
Quabbin. If enrollment is high you may have a choice of Saturday or 
Sunday for the field trips. There is a fee. Registration through 
Hitchcock is required. The Center will re-open for business after summer 
break on August 28 but if you have questions before that time, leave a 
message (256-6006) on the tape and someone will get back to you. And as 
always you are welcome to call Jan (549-1768) for class information. 

One program of particular interest is an event marking the completion 
of a task which has involved many HBC members. The long awaited 
bird-finding guide Birding Western Massachusetts: The Central 
Connecticut River Valley which as been penned, proofed, polished and 
finally published with help from the birding community will be present 
for perusal and purchase at a slide show and booksigning at the Center 
on Thursday, September 19, 7:00 p.m. Come join authors Harvey Allen, 
Marci Marchello (artist), Jan Ortiz, Al Richards, David Spector, Scott 
Surner, David Ziomek et.al. Bring your questions, share the excitement, 
buy the guide, and get it signed by the authors and artist who created 
it 

An interesting series, Becoming a Naturalist, brings together six of 
the region's leading environmental educators in five evening workshops 
focusing on the skills, training, and methods needed to become an 
effective naturalist. The series is hosted and one session led by 
Claudia Dery. Other presenters include David Spector, Jan Ortiz, Ted 
Watt and Scott Jackson. John Green will begin the series at 7:00 p.m. 
on Thursday, September 26. 

Be sure to pick up the Hitchcock newsletter with complete programming 
information. It will be available at our September meeting. 



and FINALLY ---

Congratulations! You have arrived at the end of this letter! Now the 
moment has come for you to avoid the aforementioned personal guilt, 
remorse, and self-reproach that comes with procrastination and 
indecision. 

Take pen in hand, fill in the blank spaces on the membership form (if 
you want to be ,a member), sign the release form (if you want to go on 
field trips), sign the Rare Bird Alert form (if you want to be alerted), 
and sign a personal check or equivalent (if you want us to take you 
seriously). Place all in a stamped envelope and send to Dianne Quilty, 
831 Main Street, Amherst, MA 01002-2401. PRESTO --- your YEAR OF THE 
BIRD, 1996 - 1997, will become a reality! 

If you prefer to join at the first meeting, PLEASE, PLEASE, PLEASE 
bring your completed forms with you. We'll say THANK YOU, THANK YOU, 
THANK YOU!!! 

If by any chance you could possibly have any questions after plowing 
through the above illumination, other than "why does she write so much?" 
please feel free to call me at 549-1098, or Dianne at 253-7568. 

Sincerely, 

Sally Venman, Secretary 

I feel I would be remiss if I were not to make mention of the sad 
passing of Roger Tory Peterson on July 28. Simply said, we thank him 
whenever we enjoy experiencing the birds at whatever level touches us. 
Reflecting on the man, two quotes of his seem appropriate. "In a world 
that seems so very puzzling, is it any wonder birds have such appeal? 
Birds are, perhaps, the most eloquent expression of reality." And, not 
moved by birds only -- "Butterflies are very interesting.. .Here these 
things are little grubs for a while. And then they go into a little 
coffin. There they are in a sarcophagus, and then they come out and 
dance with the angels." 



HAMPSHIRE BIRD CLUB 
RARE BIRD ALERT 

1996-1997 

A telephone tree is used to alert interested members to rare birds in 
the area. Last year the "big" local bird was the Hermit Warbler. 
Some others that the tree alerted people to included the Hooded and 
Kentucky Warblers, the Buff-breasted Sandpiper, and the Least Bittern. 
Birds seen further afield were the Great Gray Owl, the Hoary Redpoll, 
the Vermilion Flycatcher and the Scissor-tailed Flycatcher to name a 
few. 

As was. true last year, the VOICE will be used to report local 
sightings of interesting birds. This should meet the needs of many of 
us. For those of us who are more interested in going after rare or 
unusual birds, the Rare Bird Alert telephone tree will be activated. 
There will be two categories: 

A. For rare birds in the Pioneer Valley only. 
B. For rare birds in the Pioneer Valley and beyond. 

Signing up for either category implies that you want to be called and 
are willing to call at any time. The secret to making the tree work 
is individual commitment to passing along the word. 

It is absolutely essential that you call the next person on the list 
immediately. If unable to reach that individual personally, you keep 
going down the list until you do reach someone. It ....is still your 
responsibility to see that those not contacted are reached later on. 
Please do not sign up if you are only casually interested. We have 
learned that the tree falls apart when even one person does not 
cooperate. 

People responding by October 1 will be included on the tree. The tree 
will be updated in January if new people wish to be added. 

The Alert is for HBC members only. If you want to be on the RARE BIRD 
ALERT telephone tree, please fill out the following form, detach and 
return with your membership form to Dianne Quilty, 831 Main St., 
Amherst, MA 01002-2401. 


